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Weekly Newsletter – 16th March 2023 
 

Yarmouth C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love 

where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● DETERMINATION ● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Letters Home 

• Handball – selected 

children 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target  100% 

Attendance Last week 

Week 

 

95.21% 

 

Attendance This Year 92.33% 

http://fosay.co.uk/
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Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

17th March – Comic relief/Red nose day 

20th March – Coast class to Roman Villa 

20th March – Little Stars and Beach class to feed the ducks 

22nd March – Beach Class to Alpaca Farm 

24th March – Solent Class sharing assembly 

24th March – Handball tournament – selected children 

29th March – Parent forum 

29th March – Easter egg hunt 

29th March – Little Stars Easter activities afternoon 

29th March – Community connecter drop in service 

30th March – Open Day to celebrate our new school 

31st March – Easter service 

31st March – last day of term 

17th April – Back to school for the start of the summer term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘I call on you, my God, for you 

will answer me; turn your ear to 

me and hear my prayer’ 

Psalm 17:6 

The Rotary Club- Decorate an Easter Card Competition 2023 

 

This week your child has come home with an egg to decorate. If your child would like to 

decorate the egg and enter the competition, please return the completed egg to school by 

Wednesday 29th March. 

Each entry shall be on the card provided, the design will be in form of an Easter greeting 

card and your name, year group and the school name will need to be added onto the 

card. 

Good luck! 

Sports Fixtures 

 
Friday 24th March – Handball tournament at Smallbrooke stadium 

 

 
 

 

Comic Relief/Red nose day 

mufti day 

Don’t forget it is Comic Relief this 

Friday 

Your child may come to school 

wearing mufti for a small donation. 



   

  Page 3 of 9 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays 

13th March – 19th March 

                  Benji                                  Ida 

                  Leo                                   Angelina 

                 Kaiden                              Odin 

                    Herbie                               Macie 

Happy birthday to you all! 

 

 

 

 

 

Outdoor learning Golden 

Wellie 

Well done to Harry for 

winning the outdoor learning 

golden wellie last week. 

Keep up the great work! 

 

 

Gold Awards 

 
Last week’s Gold Award winners are: 

 

Beach Class: Rainie, Vera and Leo 

 

Cove Class: Bonnie, Leighton and Noah 

 

Bay Class: No awards due to their trip to Osbourne House 

 

River Class: Shanika, Ebony, Olivia and Arrietty 

 

Coast Class: Autumn, Tilly, Ethan, Owen and Joseph 

 

Solent Class: Kai, Annalease, Pehr, Roman and Tanya 

 

Ocean Class: Lincoln, Jenson, Malachi and Theo 
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Little Stars Pre School 

What have Little Stars been up to this week…… 

                                  

Oh my, the children were so excited to meet some real life opera singers! It was amazing listening 

to them sing, we even heard them sing in French! The look on the children’s faces was priceless, it 

was like they couldn’t believe what they were hearing! As far as the children were concerned 

they’d met two beautiful princesses! 

 

We also had a return visit from puppy Molly who came to play for the morning! The children threw 

balls for Molly & gave her plenty of tickles, Molly even stayed for story time joining the children in 
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Morning Club 

 
After the Easter Holidays we will be introducing a nominal fee of 50p per day for the Morning Club at 

Yarmouth to cover staffing costs. 

 

 Please book your child in to the Morning Club and make payment via Scopay, you will need to 

book the place in advance to ensure space on the day.  

 

You will able to drop your children off to the Morning Club between 8am-8.15am each day. 

 

 

OPEN DAY……. SAVE THE DATE! 

On Thursday March 30th we will be holding an 

Open Day with a Collective Worship to celebrate 

the opening of our new school. 

Please keep an eye out for more details! 

 

The kings Coronation Celebration 

We will be celebrating the King’s 

Coronation on Friday 12th May 

Parents will be able to attend between  

12pm – 2pm 

 

More details to follow………. 

Outstanding Payments 
 

We are coming to the end of the financial year, please log on to Scopay to check for any 

outstanding balances that may be due. 

 

Please make sure that all monies owing to school are paid in full. If your child will continue to 

have school dinners, please make sure you have put enough credit on the account to cover 

any future payments. 

 

If you are experiencing financial difficulties, please do contact the office. All calls will be dealt 

with in the strictest of confidence. 

 

 

PTA  

Amazing news, the PTA won top prize from the 

Tesco community scheme.  A huge thank you to 

everyone who posted a blue token to vote for 

our school.   

£1500 will go towards the new play equipment 

for all the children to use. 

 

Thank you to all the members of the PTA. You all 

do a wonderful job! 
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Duck Race 2023 

 
The Yarmouth annual Duck Race is taking place in Yarmouth on Saturday April 8th. 

 

Please use the template to design your own duck to take part in the race. A member of 

the Carnival Committee is going to be choosing 2 winning ducks, one from each school, 

to be made to enter the race. Please can all entries be submitted by Friday 24th March 

into each school office. 

 If you would like a template, please see Dojo or pop into the school office. 

 

We look forward to seeing your creative designs! 
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